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 As I write this at the beginning  

of August, we have just come 
through several weeks of      
continuous,  senseless, and evil 
violence.  Three black men 
killed by police, police killed by 
black men, a religious terrorist 
plows a truck through a holiday 
crowd ï senseless and evil ï the 
work of the devil.  And around 
the world violence continues in 
country after country, city after 
city, town after town ï from our 
own streets in Columbia,       
Lancaster, Harrisburg, and 
York, to the battle fields of Iraq, 
Syria, Afghanistan, Ukraine, and 
numerous countries in Africa.  
Night after night, day after day, 
the media provides us a ñlive-
streamò of the violence that we 
rain down on one another with 
our guns, knives, fists, drugs, 
vehicles, and words. 

Oh, the words ï the vicious, 
nasty, evil words that we 
throw about like candy.      
Labels that marginalize,     
categorize, and judge another.  
In this age of ñinstantò     
communication ï we speak 
and we can never take it back.  
It is out there for all to see.  
We become immune to the 
effects of violence.  Itôs like 
an antibiotic ï take too many 
and too often and the enemies 
of our body become immune 
to them.  The overload of       
violence has too often made 
us immune to what is really 
happening.  Too often it is 
only those personally touched 
by evil and violence that truly 
understand how it can destroy 
both body and spirit. 

After large scale acts of  

 

violence we talk about how to end 
it.  We speak of gun control      
because so much of the violence 
is by way of guns.  But that     
conversation just gets stalled in 
the violence of discussions about 
the Second Amendment.  Yes ï 
violence happens with a tractor-
trailer, yes violence can come 
with a fist or a knife, or a word ï 
or anything else that we want to 
turn into a weapon.  Addressing 
only the weapons of violence and 
not the cause ï has not, does not, 
and will not solve the problem. 

There is only one way to address 
the evil of violence in our society 
here in America and around the 
world ï and that is the recognition 
that every one of us is a created 
child of God made in Godôs     
image.  That is the only label we 
should have ï ñChild of God.ò  
We can begin to change the     
culture of violence only if I ï and 
you ï change how we see and  
interact with others.  Stop the 



organizationðin Christðthe Body of Christð
as a brother and sister of Christðas a beloved 
Child of Godðmade in the image of God. 

Now ï where do I start?  Where do you start?  
Letôs begin! 

Peace and Blessings, 

Patrick+ 

COMMISSIONING OF PARISH          
MINISTERS 

In the Gospel of Matthew, Jesus tells his     
disciples, and us, to ñGo therefore to all      
nations and make them my disciples:           
baptizing them in the name of the Father, and 
of the Son, and of the Holy Spirit; and teach 
them to observe all that I have commanded 
you.ò  We are all called to be evangelists.  We 
are called to give witness to the Gospel and the 
presence of Jesus Christ in our life!  In our 
parish we have people who are called to teach, 
to serve, to pray, to praise, to heal, and to lead.  
No matter how we live out the Great        
Commission of Jesus Christ, we are to         
celebrate our ministry together. 

On Saturday and Sunday, September 10 and 
11 at both services ï Saturday - 5:30 p.m. and 
Sunday ï 9:00 a.m.  - we will commission 
those who have chosen to be evangelists 
through the teaching and leading of our young 
people ï we will commission our Youth   
Christian Formation Ministers and our Youth 
Minister and leaders.  

We will also commission those who have   
chosen to be evangelists through the ministry 
of assisting at worship ï our Acolytes, Altar 
Guild, Ushers, Vergers, Greeters, Prayer  
Leaders, Eucharistic Ministers / Visitors,   
Lectors, Choir, and Organist / Choir Director.  
If you would like to be part of any of these 
ministries and use your talents to proclaim the 
Good News in Christ, please call the parish 
office (684-8496).  Training will be provided.  
Share your talents!  Share your ministry! 

 

backbiting, the gossip, the judging, the                   
condemning, and the disrespect of labeling others. 

I know that all through history there have been acts 
of violence that love could not stop.  Love did not 
stop the Egyptians from mistreating and killing 
Godôs People in Egypt in the Old Testament, love 
did not stop the Romans and religious hypocrites 
from nailing Jesus to a cross; love did not stop   
Attila from overrunning Rome, love did not stop 
Hitler; love will not stop ISIS.  Yes, if attacked, I 
will defend myself.  But what about the times I  
attack ï hurt, wound, maim with my words, my 
heart, my voice, and my hands.  Love can stop me. 

Maybe what we all need to do as a first stepï as 
Christians ï is to just stop judging others.  Stop 
quoting the Bible just so we can condemn another 
person.  Maybe if I just reached out my hand to  
another, my heart to another, my mind to another ï 
small steps toward a world with less violence.  
Maybe, just maybe, if we showed respect to one 
another ï black to white; white to black; straight to 
gay; gay to straight; each of us to those in           
authority; those in authority to all ï small steps to 
less violence.  See the other person as a human be-
ing ï as a Child of God ï then reach out in love. 

We donôt like it when others use their religion as   
justification for their violence and it is wrong, evil, 
and against everything that God has shared with his 
people down through our human history.  But we 
have used our religion as a weapon in the Crusades, 
the Salem Witch Trials; slavery, and host of other 
acts in the name of God.  We need to stop using 
God as a weapon whether we call him God,      
Yahweh, or Allah.  We shame God and ourselves 
every time we commit an act of violence ï great or 
small; with a gun or a word; a bomb or a label; a 
truck or a judgement; a plane or the Bible. 

Reach out to someone you have hurt ï someone 
you have done violence to ï and forgive and ask for 
forgiveness.  The Mission of the Church ï every 
Church ï is to reconcile all things in Christ.      
Reconcile ï restore relations; settle oneôs             
difference; coexist in harmony.  All is to be  recon-
ciled in Christ ï not in the church, not in our way; 
not in what I think is right; not forced; not as an   



              

 SUNDAY SCHOOL / CHRISTIAN FORMATION 

Based on the ages of our young people, we are making changes to our Sunday School.  Sunday School 
will be for young people ages 4 through 3rd grade.  It will begin at 8:50 on Sunday mornings and       
continue through the Prayers of the People of the 9:00 a.m. Sunday Eucharist.  The children will then 
come into church for the rest of the service.  Sunday School will begin on Sunday, September 25 at 8:50 
a.m.   It will take place in the Holy Communion Chapel.  Jenny Bair and Ericka Sipe will continue to 
work with our young people in this age group.  Registration information will be sent to all parents of 
children in this age group in late August.  It is the parentôs responsibility to ensure that their children  
receive an education in the faith ï to pass it on to the next generation ï the Goods News in Christ.    

Christian Formation for our youth from grade 4 through grade 12 will take place on days other than  
Sunday.  We are working on a schedule for these youth and will publish it in late August directly to our 
young people and their parents / guardians.  The program will provide an opportunity to participate in 
our Monday Night Adult Christian Formation Program, The Pilgrim Series ï A Course for the Christian 
Journey, and Bible Study focusing on the Acts of the Apostles.  Information about all three of these   
programs can be found elsewhere in this newsletter.  Bishop Scanlan will be making her official pastoral 
visit to Saint Paul in June 2017, and in preparation for it, we are revamping our Inquirerôs /               
Confirmation / Faith Renewal Class.  We will use some of the three programs mentioned above as well 
as some additional sessions on specific topics. 

Christian Formation is a life-long process ï no one is too young or too old.  It usually is a question of 
being too busy.  So take the time ï make Christian Formation a priority ï an act of importance.  We 
seem to have plenty of time to go to dinner, parties, the bar, chase Pok®mon, play sports, be in after 
school / work activities, fulfill a hobby ï so letôs find some time to continue our education in mission 
and ministry ï in the knowledge and love of Jesus ï in how we can reconcile all things in Christ.               

 

 

NURSERY 

The nursery will begin on Sunday, September 25 and will be for children ages 3 and younger.  It will 
begin at 8:50 a.m. and continue through the Prayers of the People of the 9:00 a.m. Sunday Eucharist.  At 
the Sign of Peace all our young people will come into the church for the rest of the service.  However, 
the Nursery will only take place if we get volunteers to sign-up in advance.  If you would like to help 
with this ministry, please call the parish office at 684-8496 so we can create a schedule. 



CHOIR RETURNS 

Our choir begins its thirteenth season this 
September.  The first choir rehearsal is 
Tuesday, August 30 at 7:00 p.m.  The 
first Sunday the choir will sing is Sunday, 
September 11 at the 9:00 a.m. Eucharist.  
We have a wonderful choir that does so 
much to enhance our worship services.  
We can always use more members,      
especially men.  Share your talents with 
the Lord and with the parish.  Tom Hart-
man is our Director of Sacred Music, 
Choir Director, and Organist. 

ANNUAL PARISH HOMECOMING AND OPEN HOUSE 

This year our parish family will celebrate its Twelfth Annual Homecoming and Open House on Sunday, 
September 18 at the 9:00 a.m. Eucharist.  All current and former members and clergy of the parish are 
invited to attend.  We will also send invitations to all the friends of the parish.  Here is a challenge:  every 
active member of the parish invite and bring with them at least one guest / visitor.  They donôt have to 
want to join Saint Paul ï just bring them as a guest / visitor for the day. 

A brunch will be held in the Mary Elizabeth Bair Parish Center following the service.  In conjunction 
with the Homecoming Eucharist and reception we will also have a Parish Open House.  We will invite 
others to come and see what is happening at Saint Paul.  This will include members of the civic and     
religious leadership in our community.  In addition to self-guided tours of our church, chapel, and parish 
center, the various committees, organizations, and ministries of the parish will have displays about their 
work with information that people can take with them.   

In addition, during the Homecoming Eucharist we will induct new members into the Legacy Society.  
The Legacy Society is open to anyone who has indicated that they have remembered Saint Paul         
Episcopal Church in their will and / or other estate planning.  The members of this Legacy Society are 
vitally important to our parish and its future.   

This is a perfect day to bring your family and friends to Saint Paul and let them see that we are a vital and 
active part of both Godôs family and our community.  All are Welcome! 

BRIDGE BUST 

Columbiaôs Annual Bridge Bust will take place on         
Saturday, October 1, 2016.  Our parish will have a food 
stand on the bridge with a variety of baked goods and our 
ñworld famousò hot dogs including the ñbridge-busterò 
half pounder.  Come out and support your parish and tell 
your friends that for the best food on the bridge and for the 
ñlargest (and best) hot dogs on the bridgeò there is only 
one place to go ï the Saint Paul food stand.  A few weeks 
before this event there will be a sign-up sheet for donations 
of food and time.  Peter Ollar ï our very own ñHot Dog 
Kingò will coordinate this event; but we need all the      
volunteer help we can get to set up (early Saturday), staff 
the stand during the day, and clean-up                                
in the afternoon.  Please call the parish office (684-8496)                             
or sign-up on the Sign-Up Board 
(beginning in  September) in the 
Mary Elizabeth Bair Parish    
Center. 



PARISH HALLOWEEN POT-LUCK 
SUPPER  

On Saturday, October 29, at 5:00 p.m. we 
will have our Annual Parish Halloween 
Pot-Luck Supper.  The parish will provide 
the drinks and you are invited to bring an 
entr®e, a salad, a side dish, or a dessert to 
share.  We will play our ñNow You Have 
It ï Now You Donôtò game.  Sign-up 
sheets will be in the church and the Mary 
Elizabeth Bair Parish Center beginning on 
Sunday, October 6.  Come and have fun.  
Costumes are not required but they are 
lots of fun.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

HALLOWEEN PARADE AND FOOD 
STAND 

The Annual Columbia Halloween Parade 
will take place on Thursday, October 27 
beginning at 7:00 p.m.  The parish will 
have a food stand in the church yard     
beginning at 4:00 p.m.  Please come out 
and support our parish.  A few weeks    
prior to this event there will be a sign-up 
sheet for donations of food and time.   

ANNUAL PARISH MEETING AND VESTRY 
ELECTIONS 

The Annual Parish Meeting and Vestry elections will 
take place on Sunday, October 16 at 10:15 a.m. in the 
Mary Elizabeth Bair Parish Center following the 9:00 
a.m. Eucharist.  The annual reports will be given and we 
will elect four (4) vestry members (3, 3 year terms and 
1, 1 year term) and one (1) delegate and one (1) alternate 
to the 2017 diocesan convention.  A light brunch will be 
served. 

 

 

 

 

 

NEW VESTRY ORIENTATION 

On Sunday, October 16 we will elect four new vestry 
members.  To help them prepare for their leadership role 
in the community of Saint Paul, there will be a new   
vestry member orientation on Saturday, October 29.  We 
will begin with a continental breakfast at 8:45 a.m. and 
follow this with the orientation program beginning at 
9:15 a.m. in the Rectorôs Office.  New vestry members 
are expected to attend and current vestry members are     
invited to attend and share with the new members their 
own vestry experiences. 

 

 

BAPTISMS 

The next scheduled Sunday for Baptism is Sunday,    
November 6 ï the Feast of All Saints.  If you have not 
been baptized or would like your child baptized please 
call the parish office (684-8496) to set up a meeting of 
the parents and godparents with Father Patrick.  Please 
remember that for children; at least one parent must be a 
registered and active member of the parish for at least 
six (6) months.  If the child is school age, they must be 
attending Sunday School.  For adults, they must be     
registered and active members of the parish for at least 
six months. 

 



PARISH OFFICE CLOSED 

In recognition of the holidays of our           
country, the parish office will be closed on the 
following days: 

Monday, September 5 ï Labor Day  

Monday, October 10 ï Columbus  Day                         
          

ECUMENICAL THANKSGIVING EVE 
SERVICE 

On Wednesday, November 23 at 7:00 p.m. 
there will be an Ecumenical Thanksgiving Eve 
Community Eucharist sponsored by Saint Paul 
Episcopal Church and The Columbia           
Presbyterian Church.  The service will be held 
at The Columbia Presbyterian Church and    
Father Patrick will be leading the service with 
Pastor David preaching.  This is a great        
occasion for the whole town of Columbia to 
come together and give thanks for all the    
blessings bestowed upon us.   

COFFEE HOUR 

We have a coffee hour after the 9:00 a.m. 
Sunday Eucharist.  Please sign-up to help 
with this social time on the sheet in the 
Mary Elizabeth Bair Parish Center.   

 

FOOD BANK UPDATE 

Every week a dedicated band of hero volunteers 
from Saint Paul and other churches support The 
Columbia Food Bank.  They do screening each 
Monday and then provide a weeks worth of food 
to be picked up on Tuesday or Wednesday.  
Three days a week ï 9:30 ï 11:30 a.m. ï they 
help those in need.  Then they spend a couple of 
hours doing paperwork, restocking the shelves ï 
from supplies of food on the second floor of the 
parish hall, writing thank-you notes to generous 
contributors, etc.  Since January 1, 2016 through 
July 31, 2016, we have served 720 families which 
represent 1,316 people and 31,821 meals.  Please 
remember to bring your food items each week to 
church and place them in the baskets at the back 
of the church. 

. 

FREE COMMUNITY BREAKFAST            
UPDATE 

The Free Community Breakfasts continue here at 
Saint Paul.  The first Saturday of the month is 
sponsored by Columbia Christian Fellowship.  
The second Saturday is sponsored by Saint Paul.  
When there are five Saturdays in a month, the 
fourth Saturday is sponsored by the Impact  
Christian Center.  From January 1 through July 
31, 2016, the three churches have served a total of 
937 meals.  The three churches are very different, 
yet we can come together as one to feed Godôs 
people.  This is the Gospel in action! 

 

FREE COMMUNITY DINNER UPDATE 

Saint Paul has a monthly Free Community Dinner 
which has been very successful.  From January 1 
through July 31, 2016, we have served 490      
dinners.  You are invited to come help serve the 
dinner or just come for dinner yourself. 



STEWARDSHIP PROGRAM FOR THE FALL 

The Stewardship Committee has reviewed last yearôs Fall Stewardship Campaign and will modify it 
slightly for the coming campaign in the Fall.  The first thing is that we will have a full parish meeting and 
dinner on Saturday, October 8 at 5:00 p.m.  This will not be a pot-luck supper.  In addition, there will be 
door prizes and other awards for those who attend.  The second part of the program will be a hand-out   
given out at all the services on the week-ends of October 9, 23 and November 6.  The third aspect of the 
program is a  mailing (postage paid by a contribution for this purpose) on Wednesday, October 12.  The 
next step will be talk by Father Patrick on Saturday and Sunday, November 5 and 6 at all the services.  A 
follow-up mailing will take place in early November.  Finally, there will be Pledge of Faith Sunday,    
November 19 and 20 at all our services where we will offer back to God, some of what God has given us.  
As you well know from your own experience, the cost of everything is rising ï and they are rising for us 
too.  The members of this  parish have been generous since the parish was founded and we have faith that 
you will continue to support the mission and ministry of this parish 

 

WEEKEND SERVICE SCHEDULE 

In June the Vestry came to a decision on a topic that we have been discussing for two years.  It was     
decided that we would go to one service on Sunday morning at 9:00 a.m.  We will continue to have our 
Saturday evening service at 5:30 p.m. in the Chapel of the Good Shepherd at the Saint John Herr Estate 
Retirement Community.  We have been having one service during the summer for a number of years and 
the main hold-up has been how to schedule Sunday school.  The ages of our young people has enabled us 
to recreate Sunday School in a different way which then permits us to go to one service.  Most people felt 
that 9:00 a.m. was the best time since it is just about half-way between the 8:00 a.m. and 10:15 a.m.    
services.  Some of the 8:00 attendees do like the language of Rite I; however most indicated it was not a 
major issue.  We will use the language of Rite I on occasion (as we have been doing during the summer).  
The major issue for the 8:00 a.m. attendees was music ï they just prefer the ñquietò service.  To honor 
this, one Sunday a month will be a ñquietò ï no music ï service.  It will be randomly scheduled taking 
into account the schedule of the organist.  In addition, Tom Hartman, our Director of Sacred Music, 
Choir Director, and Organist, in consultation with the choir, will work to ensure that the hymns that we 
use on the Sundays that we have music, will be those that most people know.  We are also eliminating 
one hymn (the Ablutions hymns) from the service for most Sunday services.  We hope that these changes   
address the concerns that some parishioners had about going to one service.  In addition, those who like a 
ñquietò service can always come to the Saturday evening service at 5:30 p.m.  It is not only a ñquietò   
service but it is a bit more informal, and slightly shorter (although this last thought should not be a           
consideration ï ha-ha). 

 



COLLEGE STUDENTS 

If you have a child or grandchild in college, 
please call the parish office (684-8496) and 
give us the studentôs name, address, and the 
college they are attending (including an       
e-mail address).  We would like to keep in 
touch with our college students throughout 
the year, especially at exam times.  If      
anyone in the parish would like to be part of 
a group that maintains contact with our   
college students, please let Father Patrick 
know.   

ST. PAUL FACEBOOK PAGE 

The Facebook page for St. Paul is one of the ways 
we present ourselves to the general public.  This is a 
medium that large numbers of people use to connect 
and communicate with each other in the modern 
world. 

The easiest way to get to our church Facebook page 
is open Internet Explorer on your PC and in the    
address line type 

WWW.FACEBOOK,COM/378149568915188. 

On your cell phone, open the Facebook app and 
search for St. Paul Episcopal Church. 

The Facebook page is a quick place to look for basic 
facts about the church, such as phone numbers and 
web site addresses.  It is also a place to get            
information about upcoming events, see some photos 
of past events, and post comments to your Rector or 
friends of the church.  Donôt forget to LIKE the page 
every time you enter, this way whenever new        
information is added you will be automatically     
notified. 

You may sayé..I do not have a PC.  But by now you 
probably have a smart phone.  Use the Facebook app 
to stay in touch! 

If you have any questions, comments, or you have 
photos to contribute, you may email them to 
rjones121@comcast.net 

SAINT PAUL WEBSITE 

Check out the Saint Paul website.  The   
address is www.stpaulepchcolumbia.org.  
Our website has complete information 
about the parish, our mission and ministry, 
our services, educational offerings, social 
events, and other programs.  It is updated 
weekly so that we can be current with what 
is going on in our parish and in our       
community.  Check it out and see all that is 
going on in our parish.  Then ï come join 
us and help us to ñBuild the Kingdom of 
God.ò  Check us out!  The weekly parish 
bulletin, the quarterly Good News       
newsletter, and the quarterly Worship     
Assistants schedules are on the website in a 
PDF format.  We continue to add pictures 
and videos of parish worship, prayer, and 
social events, and Father Patrickôs sermons. 

 

http://www.stpaulepchcolumbia.org


FUTURE DATES TO REMEMBER 

Please keep these future dates in mind when planning your schedule during December, January and 
February: 

 Rim Parish Advent Prayer Service   Wednesday, December 7 

Annual Parish Cookie Sale    Saturday, December 10 

 Saint Paul Christmas Pot-Luck Party   Saturday, December 17 

 Columbia Christmas Walk-A-Mile   Monday, December 19 

 Rev. Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. Prayer Service Monday, January 9 

 Week of Christian Unity    Wednesday, January 18 ï 

         Wednesday, January 25 

 Solemn Eucharistic Celebration of the Conversion                                                                                          
  of Saint Paul      Monday, January 23 

 Joint Episcopal / Roman Catholic Evening Prayer Tuesday, January 24   

 Ash Wednesday     Wednesday, March 1 

 

FALL SOUP SALE 

The parish will have its      
annual Fall Soup Sale on  
Saturday, October 22.  Soup 
can be ordered in advance 
beginning in mid-September 
and picked up on Saturday, 
October 22 or on October 23 
before or after the Sunday 
morning Eucharist.  All     
proceeds from this food sale 
go to the operating budget of 
the parish.  Please help us by 
offering to make soup and 
volunteering to help that day 
with the 
sale. 

VESTRY ELECTIONS 

Just a reminder that all Vestry 
and Delegate Nomination 
forms must be received by the 
parish office no later than 
12:00 noon on Wednesday, 
September 14, 2016.  A    
Nomination Form and          
requirements, as well as a job 
description are included with 
this newsletter (see the inside 
of the back cover).  One was 
placed in each familyôs      
mailbox on August 3.  If you 
need another copy, please call 
the parish office (684-8496). 

 

ANNUAL ICE CREAM  
SOCIAL  

Our Annual Ice Cream Social 
will be held on Sunday,     
September 4 in the             
churchyard / parish hall          
following the 9:00 a.m.       
Eucharist.  We invite all those 
who attend the Saturday 5:30 
p.m. service to come and share 
some ice cream with all the 
toppings and lemonade as we 
say good-bye to the summer.  

 



 

 

In re-
search, eight factors emerged that are present in the lives of believers who 
are progressing in their spiritual maturity. 

BIBLE ENGAGEMENT. 

Transformation can be recognized when we allow the Bible to sharpen our minds, shape our 
perspectives, and direct our actions.  (See 2 Timothy 3:16-17.) 

OBEYING GOD AND DENYING SELF. 

Discipleship is the process of obedience to one who is in authority over us.  Transformation 
can be seen when we progressively set aside earthly delights for Kingdom priorities.  (See 
Luke 9:23.) 

SERVING GOD AND OTHERS. 

Transformation is evident when personal needs and even dreams are set aside for the needs we 
see in others.  (See Matthew 25:40.) 

SHARING CHRIST. 

Even with the need to live out the effects of the gospel, maturing believers know that speaking 
about the message is a necessity.  Transformation is evident when we talk about the source of 
our new life in Christ.  (See 1 Peter 3:15.) 

EXERCISING FAITH. 

Transformation is seen in believers when risk-aversion is set aside and our lives are                 
characterized by faithful obedience to Godôs will.  (See Galatians 2:20.) 

SEEKING GOD. 

Transformation is seen when our desire is to know God more deeply and experience His work 
more fully.  (See Matthew 6:33.) 

BUILDING RELATIONSHIPS. 

Our faith is personal but it is not intended to be private.  Our horizontal relationships should 
develop just as our vertical relationship with God does.  Transformation is occurring when 
relational maturity is evident in our lives.  (See Acts 2:42,) 

UNASHAMED. 

Transformation is evident when believers are unashamed in presenting their own lives as    
being aligned with Christ.  (See Romans 1:16.) 

 

 

 

THE ATTRIBUTES OF DISCIPLESHIP 



 

FROM OUR TREASURER 

For the first six months of the year (January through June) our budget and actual income and   
expenses stand at: 

 INCOME 

      Actual YTD   Budget YTD 

  Pledge    $  33,276.00                            $  30,248.00 

  Non-Pledge                                   2,755.00         3,500.00 

  Other                                           29,539.00       16,235.00 

  Investment                  63,386.00                                27,386.00 

                      Total   $128,956.00      $  77,369.00 

 

 EXPENSES 

  Personnel   $  65,184.00   $  64,355.00    

  Operations                                  28,095.00       22,250.00       

  Mission                                       12,559.00       13,050.00     

  Other                                           12,521.00         4,769.00     

   Total                           $118,359.00          $104,424.00 

         

As you can see, our actual year-to-date income is higher than our budgeted year-to-date income 
because of taking extra money out of the investment savings account.  Thank you for keeping 
your  pledges up to date ï especially during the summer ï it is a great help.  During this past 
quarter our fundraisers were the Memorial Day Parade Food Stand, the Columbia Car Show 
Breakfast, Food Stand, and Strawberry Festival, the Parish Rummage Sale, and the Columbia Art 
and Craft Show Food Stand and Strawberry Festival.  We raised a total of $6,500.00 at all these 
events.  We cannot stress enough how fundraisers help support the parish budget.  Thank you ï 
all of you ï for your continued support of this great parish.  The gift of your time, talent, and 
treasure make this parish what it is ï a small but wonderful section of the Kingdom of God. 
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Each year Saint Paul has a number of fundraisers that support the operating 
budget of the parish.  Every year these events raise approximately $20,000.00 
that goes to balancing our budget.  They include the Shrove Tuesday Pancake 
Supper; the Easter Egg sale; the Memorial Day Parade Food Stand; the        
Columbia Car Show Breakfast, Food Stand, and Strawberry Festival; the  
Rummage Sale; the Columbia Art and Craft Show Food Stand and Strawberry 
Festival; the September Once-A-Day Lottery; the Bridge Bust; the Soup Sale; 
the Halloween Parade Food Stand, and the Christmas Cookies Sale.  These are 
in addition to the outreach ministry programs like the food bank, the monthly 
free breakfasts, the United Thank Offering, Operation Understanding, and      
Episcopal Relief and Development.  These latter efforts raise over $40,000.00 
a year to fund these ministries and other local and global outreach. 

 

 

 

Often the question is asked, ñWhy do 
we have to have fundraisers?ò  The     answer is that they are necessary to en-
sure that our operating budget is         balanced each year.  If we did not have 
fundraisers, the $20,000.00 would have to be raised another way.  For example, 
if we decided to end fundraisers, each and every active family of the parish 
would have to contribute an additional  $400.00 a year. 

 

 

 

However, fundrais- ers do 
more than just raise money.  
They are opportunities for all members of the parish to come together in active 
support of the mission and ministry of the parish by the giving of their time and 
talent.  Helping to prepare baked goods, setting up, cooking, cleaning up, etc. 
are all ways that we can work together in fellowship with one another to help 
the parish.   

So, if you see a call for volunteers to help with a fundraiser, please respond 
even if it is only for a small part of the time or effort.   Each person is           
important to the overall success of our events. 



RIM PARISHES OF THE LANCASTER CONVOCATION 

The Rim Parishes of the Lancaster Convocation is a voluntary companion relationship of six Episcopal 
parishes in Lancaster County.  We have come together ï not in desperation ï but in faith.  We realize that 
coming together will strengthen the mission and ministry that each of us is involved in.   The fact is that 
while each of us are individual parishes with clergy and vestry, we need to begin to see ourselves as one 
large parish with six mission stations.  We need to see ourselves as members of one family who reach out 
and support one another in time of abundance and in times of scarcity.  Together we can more easily see 
the abundance that God has given us.  Parochialism and territorialism are evil holdovers of a past era and 
have no place in the global ï connected ï church of today.  Rectors need to see beyond ñtheirò parish and 
begin to see ministry without borders.  The Rim Parishes of the Lancaster Convocation is our local    
global community.  We need to welcome one another, support one another, pray for one another, assist 
one another ï not because we will fail if we donôt ï but because we will proclaim the Gospel to a broken 
world more effectively if we do. 

There are many things that can bring us closer together:  common purchasing; use of each otherôs       
facilities and equipment; joint use of staff; joint social and recreational activities; youth ministry; pastoral 
care, etc.  There is nothing that we can do together that is off-limits. 

As we go through the coming year, there will be times when we need to be part of the discussion on the 
future of the Rim Parishes ï what can we do next?  How can we make formal the unity that we have 
achieved so far?  I urge you to take an active part in the Rim Parishes activities ï it is our future. 

PRAYER CIRCLE 

Each week in our Sunday bulletin, we list the members of the Saint Paul Prayer Circle.  Over the last few 
years, we have lost some members of the Prayer Circle to the glorious reward for which they lived.  We 
could use additional members of the Prayer Circle.  The only responsibility of members of the Prayer 
Circle is to pray each day for those who have asked for our prayers.  If someone wants prayers either for 
themselves or someone else, they merely call any member of the Prayer Circle.                                    
That person then calls the next person listed on the Prayer Circle and then that                                      
person calls the next and so on until the person who started the calls gets a call ï                                    
the Prayer Circle is complete.  Please consider joining the Prayer Circle.  Call                                                      
the parish office (684-8496) and let us know that you want to join this most                                                           
important ministry.  Prayer changes lives! 

 


